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Library Advisory Board 

A meeting of the Library Advisory Board was held on Wednesday, February 15th, 2023, at 

5:15 p.m. at the Nancy Carol Roberts Memorial Library, 100 MLK Jr. Pkwy., Brenham, Texas. 

Advisory Board Members present:  

Keith Herring, Carol Kiphart, Sabrina Roberts, Lillian Marshall, Janie Mehrens, and Lu Hollander 

Advisory Board Members absent: 

Jerry Jares, Renee Mueller, and Jody Tyson 

City staff present: 

Idalia Avezuela 

Others present 

None 

1. Call Meeting to Order Library Advisory Board President Keith Herring presided and called

the meeting to order.  A quorum was present, and the meeting continued.

2. Citizen and Visitor Comments none

3. Discuss and Possibly Act Upon the Approval of the Minutes from the October 19, 2022,

Regular Meeting

A motion was made by Renee Mueller and seconded by Carol Kiphart to approve the Minutes

from the October 19, 2022, regular meeting.

Library Advisory Board President Keith Herring called for a vote.  The motion passed with

the Board voting as follows:
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     Chair Keith Herring    Yes 

 Board Member Lillian Marshall   Yes 

Board Member Carol Kiphart   Yes 

Board Member Jerry Jares    Absent 

Board Member Sabrina Roberts   Yes 

Board Member Jody Tyson   Absent 

Board Member Janie Mehrens   Yes 

Board Member Lu Hollander   Yes 

Board Member Renee Mueller   Absent 

 

4. Update on Board Appointments and Reappointments 

 

During the City Council meeting on December 15th, 2022, Council Members Reappointed Keith 

Herring, Lillian Marshall, and Jerry Jares for another term. Carol Kiphart asked if there was a 

staggering in the Board appointments and was informed that since the Fortnightly Club board 

members were allowed a separate system for the library, they resolved that themselves. Keith 

Herring clarified that the terms were two years and that since they were changed recently, it 

allowed the current members to stay appointed. Idalia Avezuela mentioned that Carol Kiphart’s 

term ends this year, and reappointment paperwork needs to be filed in October.  

 

 

  

5. Discuss and Possibly Act Upon Current Art Display Plans at the Nancy Carol Roberts 

Memorial Library  

 

Librarian Idalia Avezuela explained that she had had conversations with artist Ruth Wilson 

regarding her Dibley Seymour sculpture displayed in the library foyer and how she was under 

the understanding that other sculptures with a similar theme were supposed to be donated to the 

library. The library would acquire display cases to exhibit those sculptures in different places 

around the library. Ms. Avezuela explained that she had the opportunity to see the sculptures, 

and they varied in size, some being smaller than Dibley and others about the same size. She also 

explained that Andria Heiges, former Librarian, had requested an estimate for display cases for 

the collection. Ms. Lu Hollander, Mr. Keith Herring, Ms. Lillian Miller, and Ms. Janie Mehrens 

mentioned that they remember the agreement differently. They recognized that the idea was to 

have a rotating exhibit with the sculptures, and each sculpture would have a book written about 

it, just like Dibley did. Ms. Avezuela mentioned that if that had been understood, it was an idea 

she would support. However, Ms. Ruth Wilson insists that the plan was to have all the sculptures 

as a permanent collection at the library and that the quote from Gaylord showed that the former 

librarian considered it. Nonetheless, this is the only proof that this was a set agreement since no 

one else was aware. Ms. Avezuela further explained that as much as she likes the sculptures, she 

does not favor a permanent exhibit of such proportions, mainly if it is art made by one artist. The 

library is often praised for its practical and spacious layout, and an exhibit of that magnitude 

would take up too much of that space. Ms. Avezuela mentioned that she has plans to have 

rotating exhibits by different artists in the community, and having a large-scale permanent 

display from a single artist does not match the mission of a public library. To finish her 

statement, Ms. Avezuela advised that Ms. Ruth Wilson wants all her sculptures together. If the 
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library doesn’t proceed with the project, she would eventually like to take Dibley to keep the 

collection together. The board decided to make a motion to offer Ms. Wilson the opportunity to 

have her sculptures displayed as an annual rotating exhibit in the foyer under the condition that a 

book would be written about each sculpture and presented in a public program for the 

community. Ms. Sabrina Roberts motioned, and Ms. Carol Kiphart seconded with the Board 

voting as follows: 

 

 

      Chair Keith Herring    Yes 

 Board Member Lillian Marshall   Yes 

Board Member Carol Kiphart   Yes 

Board Member Jerry Jares    Absent 

Board Member Sabrina Roberts   Yes 

Board Member Jody Tyson   Absent 

Board Member Janie Mehrens   Yes 

Board Member Lu Hollander   Yes 

Board Member Renee Mueller   Absent 

 
 

  

6. Presentation and Discussion of the Ingram Inclusivity and Core Collection Audit  

 

Librarian Idalia Avezuela presented the overall results of the Ingram collection audit for diversity 

and inclusivity. She explained that the presentation was mostly the raw results, which are 

compared to a national average for public libraries, and further assessments were in progress using 

that data. Overall, Ms. Avezuela pointed out that one of the library’s strongest areas is the teen 

collection, which was well-balanced on all accounts. On the flip side, the adult collection showed 

gaps in its core collection and for inclusivity (cultural diversity, neurodiversity, core topics, etc.). 

However, according to Ms. Avezuela, it does not require emergency attention and will give her 

time to finish a full assessment before purchasing remedial materials. The children’s collection is 

borderline average under Ingram’s parameters. Ms. Avezuela showed all the sub-categories 

analyzed (specific cultural groups, religions, subjects) and all the recommendations Ingram gave 

to fill the gaps. She explains that the core collection will be built, then assessed based on local 

needs.  

 

 

7. Discussion Related to the Ingram Library Audit 

 

Librarian Idalia Avezuela explained that the Ingram Inclusiveness and Core Collection audit is in 

progress and should be done by the end of November. The audit will provide reports, comparisons 

with similar libraries, and ways to purchase the needed materials. 

 

Ms. Avezuela also explained that the audit would total $7,000 instead of the original $5,000. Ms. 

Avezuela explained that it was worth the expense and will provide good information for the long-

term health of the collection. The insights will help assess weaknesses and strengths in the current 

collection and will help develop it into a sustainable collection of resources. 
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8. Discussion Related to the Upcoming Meeting Dates  

 

Librarian Idalia Avezuela provided dates for the upcoming meetings for 2023.  These dates are: 

April 19th, June 21st, August 16th, October 18th, and December 20th. Ms. Avezuela reminded 

everyone that the December 20th date could be moved to an earlier date since it is so close to the 

Christmas holidays.  

 
 

9. Administrative Report 

 

Librarian Idalia Avezuela presented statistics regarding the use of the library. She mentioned that 

the people counter was not working for a while, so the statistics would be estimated. There were 

some inconsistencies regarding circulations for November and January since the numbers were the 

same. Further, review Ms. Avezuela mentioned that she was particularly pleased that hot spots 

were circulating well and that services for the Hispanic community have significantly improved.  

  

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

Keith Herring 

_________________________________ 

Keith Herring 

Chairperson 

 

ATTEST: 

 

Idalia Avezuela 

_________________________________ 

Idalia Avezuela  

Staff Liaison  


